MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Ordinance Committee


DATE:
March 1, 2010


SUBJECT:
Post-Construction Stormwater Ordinance

At the February 25th meeting, the Ordinance Committee voted 3-0 to recommend the attached amendment to the proposed Post-Construction Stormwater Ordinance. The amendment would clarify that the ordinance does not apply to developments that have already begun construction. The following sentence is recommended to be added to Sec. 18-4-3, Applicability:

This ordinance does not apply to any development which has obtained subdivision approval and begun construction prior to the date this ordinance becomes effective. Construction shall mean (1) posting of a performance guarantee, (2) disturbance of soil, and (3) inspection by a town official.

